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Introduction
Welcome to the fifteenth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

The work of the Research Project team is almost at an end – see the brief Conference report below. In order to keep the findings ‘alive’ and to ensure that the recommendations are implemented, we are planning a series of events for the autumn – further details of these will appear in future Newsletters.

We were delighted to meet so many Network members at the Conference, and hope to see you again at the series of short courses starting in August.

John Pateman & John Vincent


News from the Research Project

As many of you will know, we held a very successful launch of the Research Project findings at the Library Association on 10 July. Mo Mowlam MP welcomed the report
 and promised Government support when it is published in early August. Bob McKee (Chief Executive of the LA) said that tackling social exclusion was at the heart of the Library Association’s vision and emphasised that libraries were not currently catering well for socially excluded groups.

A fuller report of the day will be appearing shortly in Public Library Journal.


Forthcoming Network/Research Project events

Season of short courses, Open to all? and Briefing sessions
The Network is organising a programme of short courses for the autumn and winter, drawn from suggestions made by Network members and by participants in the previous seminars. Topics for the Open to all? courses include: Implementing Standards to tackle social exclusion; Managing diversity: lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgendered issues in the workplace; Services for refugees and asylum-seekers; Setting up workplace Black workers’ groups; Managing public libraries for social exclusion; Roach & Morrison 3 years on; Annual Library Plans. 

The first Briefing session, “Clause 28” and its effects, will be on 30 August, 2-5pm at the Library Association.

These courses have been arranged as three-hour blocks in the afternoons to enable as many people as possible to attend (and to take advantage of cheaper fares), and will be charged at as low a cost as possible to encourage you to nominate staff to attend.

Further information is will be available from John Vincent (contact details at the end of the Newsletter).


BBC Education Learning Support
Through the BBC Education/Library Association Project, Fiona O’Brien has been working within BBC Education to promote their understanding and use of libraries, both public and in other sectors, as something more than a glorified distribution network. At the same time, she has also been ensuring that we learn more about facilities that the BBC offers. Many areas of their work are written up in the Library Association Record (in Fiona’s regular column), but I met Fiona recently to discuss some aspects of particular interest to the Network.

The BBC Online Website www.bbc.co.uk is the second most-visited site in Europe, and, as such, has potential as a standards-setter: some of this work is of direct relevance to socially excluded communities.

For example, they have developed access to their site for visually impaired people, with a text-to-speech facility (www.bbc.co.uk/education/betsie) which turns fancy Web pages into clear, left-to-right reading text which can be read and converted into sound with appropriate software (JAWS, etc). There are also links from the BETSIE site to other non-BBC sites which use a text-reading facility.

The BBC’s Equality Unit also maintains a “Diversity Database”, listing people drawn from socially excluded communities, who are willing to take part in audience-participation programmes and other more specific activities. This database is for internal BBC use only, and is password-protected. The Database hold details of individuals (contact details, life stories, information about areas of expertise and knowledge) and organisations who have agreed to be used as contributors to BBC programmes - they are particularly keen to encourage people from different ethnic backgrounds, disabled people, women (especially older women), and lesbians and gay men to join the database. Contributor can mean anything from being a panel member to studio guest, contestant to audience member. Contributors can also be called on to provide background information for programme researchers. Obviously, being on the Database does not guarantee being contacted or used for BBC programmes.

Fiona also drew attention to three publications which public libraries should all be receiving for distribution:

A guide to BBC Education Online: education at the touch of a button, a booklet for the public which outlines the services available from BBC Education Online (including “BBC Education Web Guide: the best guide to education on the Web”; “Web Wise”; “Computers don't bite”; and “ALERT”, a free, weekly e-mail service which lets you know when programmes which relate to your interests are going to be broadcast);

Beyond the Broadcast, a catalogue of booklets, packs, audio and video materials which are available to support and add to BBC programmes - this is now also available as a Website at www.bbc.co.uk/education/beyond
BBC Learning Zone programme guide.

Fiona has established a network of local Project Coordinators within each library authority, who receive mailings on BBC activities, and you need to raise with your Coordinator if you are not aware of these facilities or do not receive the publications listed. If you do not have a Project Coordinator (or don’t know who s/he is), please contact Fiona O'Brien.

Similarly, Fiona has asked if you could contact her if you find gaps on the BBC Education Website of topics/information which would be of relevance to socially excluded people. Fiona’s e-mail address is: fiona.obrien@bbc.co.uk 

Finally, Fiona drew attention to the BBC Talking Point message board:


http://news.bbc.co.uk/hi/english/talking_point/newsid_749000/749030.stm
that was formed following Chris Smith's announcement of the proposed new Standards for public libraries. It contains some very interesting comments on public libraries - and what they are and are not doing, and how they are perceived by the ‘public’, for example:

“Libraries need to become more professional and customer focused” [UK  respondent]

“Public libraries in the UK are a mess because they are badly managed, under-funded and still pursuing an unattainable goal of being all things to everybody. They are also structured in an antediluvian way, totally inappropriate for the internet age.” [UK respondent]

“Public libraries are the lifeblood of many communities. We all have a moral responsibility to ourselves and future generations to ensure that they survive and thrive.” [UK respondent]

“Libraries have traditionally been centres of information. Yet, increasing numbers of children will grow up using the computer to ‘read’. The ‘haves’ in this future society will disdain the ‘have nots’.” [Australian respondent]

“... Libraries certainly have a future and should be properly funded to ensure the economically poorer sections of society are not socially excluded.” [UK respondent]

jv


Did you see ...?
“Pressure”
There is an excellent short feature article by Adam Becker in The Big Issue June 12-18 2000, p5 on the effects of “Section 28” on bullying and homophobia at school:

 “‘The teacher could clearly hear that you're being bullied, but they’d just sit there and ignore it. If the bullies were being racist then the teacher would intervene, but they can't handle bullying when it comes to gay people.’” [says 16-year old Anthony]

Is this anything to do with Section 28? Legally, the legislation shouldn’t stop teachers tackling homophobic bullying. Unfortunately confusion is commonplace and many schools are unsure whether to use education to tackle the bullying of homosexuals.

Without education on homosexuality, we breed ignorance. Ignorance can lead to hatred. By learning and understanding, we may begin to lose our prejudices towards homosexuality. If and only if this happens, the homophobia that is rife in our society may begin to fade.” 

“Hidden from history: black people in parish records”
The latest issue of Genealogists’ Magazine
 carries a fascinating article by Kathy Chater (a member of the Black and Asian Studies Association) about this little-explored subject. As she says:

“Until what might be called ‘hidden’ black people are found, no significant statistical analysis can be carried out to determine how many there were in this country and whether they left service by manumission or desertion before the abolition of slavery. Our knowledge about black people in Britain during the seventeenth and eighteenth centuries will also be greatly increased by investigating other sources of genealogical information, like settlement papers, removal orders, wills and newspapers.” [p384]
“New freedoms need careful management”

This is a very useful article
 by Andrew Sparrow, a lawyer specialising in company law, outlining the major changes which will be introduced when the Human Rights Act comes into force on 2 October 2000; this gives effect to the European Convention for the Protection of Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms. As he says:

“The Human Rights Act 1998 will affect every area of public and private rights, including relations between individuals and public authorities and also between individuals.”

Local authorities are clearly “public authorities” under the terms of the Act.

Andrew Sparrow goes on to say that:

“In the sphere of employment … recording telephone calls, vetting e-mails, using closed circuit TV, drug testing, dress codes and no smoking policies, unless these restrictions are necessary and employees notified, may breach Article 8 of the Convention.”

Further information can be obtained from the Home Office Human Rights Unit Website at: www.homeoffice.gov.uk/hract.

Kirsten Stalker et al. “If you don’t ask you don’t get”
This is a “review of services to people with learning disabilities: the view of people who use services and their carers” [subtitle], published by The Stationery Office for the Scottish Executive Central Research Unit, 1999, £5.00 (ISBN 0 7480 8260 3).


Basic Skills
This is just in case any of you do not receive this very useful free journal - Basic Skills is published 4 times a year (March, May/June, September, January) by the Basic Skills Agency [BSA], and is intended for anyone teaching basic skills to young people and adults in England and Wales (as well being of interest to anyone involved in education and training more widely).

The May 2000 issue includes some very useful information, for example about two of the new government-funded Learning Centres (Hugh Baird College in Liverpool and The Learning Freeway in Havering) being successful in obtaining funding to develop as ICT Learning Centres - they will be working with the BSA to focus on basic skills delivery.

There is also news of new BSA publications, Effective basic skills for adults (a response to the Moser Report) and Getting up to speed (a pack for adults with poor basic skills, based around the theme of driving), and a series of useful articles (such as “Speaking and listening in the Literacy Hour” which looks at strategies for meeting the National Literacy Strategy objectives, with a focus on children with special educational needs) and book reviews.

Basic Skills is available from: The Basic Skills Agency, Commonwealth House, 1-19 New Oxford Street, London WC1A 1NU (tel: 020-7405 4017)
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Request for information - strategies for dealing with problem behaviour
An issue which is raised with us regularly is what public libraries should/can do to deal with some kinds of problem behaviour, and I would be interested in learning what strategies and practices other library services have employed.

Of particular concern are people with mental health problems who use the library as somewhere to sit/sleep/talk to themselves/talk to other people, but who do not use any of the library facilities and who may well disturb or upset other library users, especially children, by shouting/waving walking sticks, and so on. On top of this, there is a further category of people who do some or all of the above, but also have more serious problems (such as becoming visibly sexually aroused).

I think that many public libraries take one of three courses of action: ignore them (and hope that they’ll go away, or that everyone else will ignore them too); ask them to leave and/or ban them from using the library; or try to establish some workable standards of behaviour. 

In the past, when Social Services’ resources were more plentiful and accessible (and social workers were able to make direct interventions, rather than being commissioning officers), we used to be able to link with local Social Services Area Offices - and, maybe, even find where the people were living/staying and call on help from these agencies. Now, many of these facilities are no longer available: in this climate, what should we be doing?

I would be very interested to hear from you about initiatives you have developed, and to see if we could draw up some strategic guidelines for public libraries to draw from.

jv


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045








john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 
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� The report, Open to all?, will be available from early August – further details from Rebecca Linley, School of Information Management, Leeds Metropolitan University, The Grange, Beckett Park Campus, Leeds LS6 3QS. tel: 0113-2832600 x 3661.  � HYPERLINK "r.linley@lmu.ac.uk" ��r.linley@lmu.ac.uk� 


� 26 (10) June 2000, pp381-385. Genealogists' Magazine is the journal of the Society of Genealogists.


� in Professional Manager July 2000, pp44-5.
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